
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  
 

 
 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 
Pastor 

Father Jojappa Chinnabathini 
Associate Pastor 

Father Anthony Narisetty 
Chair Person 

Brian Klappstein 
Members 

Margaret Atkinson 
Denise Hagg 
Jane LaBelle 

David MacPhee 
Pat Mortensen 

 

We welcome any parishioners 
who would like to attend the 
next meeting to get an idea of 
what the PPC is all about or 
perhaps to take a place on 
Parish Council. Next meeting 
TBA. Meetings should take no 
longer than 1-1 ½ hours. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Brian Klappstein, Grand Knight 
 

 

 

 

Catholic Women's League  

Pat Mortensen, President 

 

 

 
 

 Presenting the Present 
     Today’s feast marks the Presentation of the Lord Jesus in 
the Temple, forty days after he was born. As the firstborn, 
he belonged to God. According to the Law, Mary and Joseph 
were required to take him to the Temple and “redeem” him 
by paying five shekels. At the same time, the Law required 
the child’s mother to offer sacrifice in order to overcome the 
ritual impurity brought about by childbirth. 
     So the feast we celebrate shows a curious turn of events. 
The Redeemer seems to be redeemed. She who is all-pure 
presents herself to be purified. Such is the humility of our 
God. Such is the humility of the Blessed Virgin. They submit 
to the law even though they are not bound by it. 
     However, the Gospel story nowhere mentions Jesus’ “redemption,” but seems to describe 
instead a religious consecration—such as a priest might undergo. Saint Luke tells us that Jesus 
is “presented” in the Temple, using the same verb that Saint Paul uses to describe the offering 
of a sacrifice (see Romans 12:1). Another parallel is the Old Testament dedication of Samuel (1 
Sam 1:24-27) to the Temple as a priest. 
     The drama surrounding Jesus’ conception and birth began in the Temple—when the 
Archangel visited Mary’s kinsman, Zechariah the priest. And now the story of Jesus’ infancy 
comes to a fitting conclusion, again in the Temple. 
     All the readings today concern Jerusalem, the Temple, and the sacrificial rites. The first 
reading comes from the Prophet Malachi, who called the priests to return to faithful service—
and foretold a day when a Messiah would arrive with definitive purification of the priesthood. 
Likewise, the Psalm announces to Jerusalem that Jerusalem is about to receive a great visitor. 
The Psalmist identifies him as “The LORD of hosts . . . the king of glory.” 
     Christ now arrives as the long-awaited priest and redeemer. He is also the sacrifice. Indeed, 
as his life will show, He is the Temple itself (see John 2:19-21). 

—Yours in Christ, Scott Hahn, Ph.D. 
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PASTOR:  
Fr. Jojappa Chinnabathini (Fr.Jojo) - 780-690-8386 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR:  
Fr. Anthony Narisetty - 780-916-6221 

DEACON: Ed Meding  
HOLY CROSS 

10734 Shand Avenue 
PO Box 1048, Grande Cache, Alberta T0E 0Y0 

Parish phone – 780-827-2422 
Fax – 780-827-3511 

Email – HolyCross.GrCache@caedm.ca 
OUR LADY OF THE ROCKIES 
Susa Creek, Alberta T0E 0Y0 

GRANDE CACHE INSTITUTION 
Grande Cache, Alberta T0E 0Y0 

MASS TIMES 
 

You can also find Mass Times on our Parish website 

www.holycrossparishgc.ca 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday – 1:30 p.m. (G.C. Institution) 

Saturday – 7:00 p.m.  (Holy Cross) 
Sunday – 10:00 a.m. (Holy Cross) 

Sunday – 12 Noon (Our Lady of the Rockies) 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Thursday – 6:30 p.m. (Holy Cross) 

Friday – 4:00 p.m. (Whispering Pines) 
 

MASS INTENTIONS:  
None this week

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday 5:45pm – 6:30pm 

or by appointment (Holy Cross) 

Grande Cache Parish Website: 
www.holycrossparishgc.ca 
Archdiocese of Edmonton 
Website: www.caedm.ca 

Formed Website: 
www.formed.org  

 

Mass Readings 
Malachi 3.1-4; Psalm 24; Hebrews 2.10-11, 13b-18; Luke 2.22-40 
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Catholic Women’s League 
Regular meetings on the first Saturday of each 
month.  Next meeting is February 1 at 11:00 a.m.  For 
more information about the C.W.L., please contact 
Pat Mortensen, President.  

 

Knights of Columbus 
All young men (18 and up) from the Parish are welcome to 
become Knights. Regular meetings scheduled for the 4th 
Thursday of each Month.  Contact Brian Klappstein – Grand 
Knight, or any member of the KofC.  

 
Bottle Drive - The Knights of Columbus are kindly asking 
for your donations of bottles and/or juice or milk cartons for 
their year-round bottle drive. This is a wonderful fundraiser for 
their charitable works in the Parish and abroad.   
Bottles/Cartons can be dropped 
 off in the church Hall or Garage. 
 

 

Gentle Reminder Let’s remember that since those 
who clean the Church, hall and complex are volunteers, 
we should all do our part to ensure these areas are left as 
clean and tidy as possible before we leave the building. 

 
1st Friday Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament - Friday, TBA 
Begins with Mass at 9:00 a.m. and 

concludes with Benediction at 2:45 p.m. 
 

R.C.I.A. & Sacramental Preparation 
Anyone interested in becoming Catholic or learning more 
about the Catholic faith or wanting to receive any Sacraments 
(children or adults), please contact Margaret Atkinson. 

 
Choir Practice 

Tuesday evenings at 7:00 p.m.   We 
welcome new members - it’s a beautiful 
way to praise the Lord with your talent. 

 

FORMED:  www.formed.org 
This is a Catholic content website (sometimes described as a Catholic 
Netflix) and the cost is being shared by the Parishes in Grande Cache, 
Hinton and Jasper.  We urge you to take advantage of this wonderful offer.  
On our website http://www.holycrossparishgc.ca/  in the bulletin tab 
there is information on how to join the parish subscription.    

 
 Catechism classes are held each 
Monday in the church hall 
immediately after school. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Weekly Collection – All Cheques must be made out to Holy 
Cross Catholic Church if you want a tax receipt for your 
donations.  If you do not use the numbered envelopes and 
would like to, please call 827-2422 and leave a message. 
Please ensure your Name and P.O. Box Number is PRINTED 
on the first few contribution envelopes you use. 

 

Knit and Natter  
Sunday afternoons 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 
p.m.  Bring your sewing, knitting, 
crocheting or needlework projects 
and share in the fun. 

 
IMPORTANT NOTICE:  there will be no Thursday 

evening Masses at Holy Cross until February 13.  
Also, on Friday Jan 31 there will be no Mass. 

 
CALLED TO PROTECT:  This is a protocol that the 
Archdiocese urges anyone who is in a position of trust or care to 
complete.  That could include those who volunteer in the office, 
those who instruct children in Catechism and Children’s Liturgy, 
Eucharistic Ministers and those who take Communion to the 
homes of shut-ins or who visit the hospital for Holy Cross.    

CALLED TO PROTECT WORKSHOP 
(To be attended by all volunteers in the parish) 

Saturday, March 21, 2020 at Holy Cross from 9:30 a.m. to 
Noon. Lunch will be provided.  Please mark this very 
important date on your calendar. 

 

As the Canadian government prepares to expand access to 
euthanasia, the Catholic Bishops of Alberta have written a Pastoral 
Letter to the faithful on this subject. In Remaining True to Christ 
Now and at the Hour of our Death, they offer a thoughtful reflection 
on Catholic teaching regarding respect for life and our responsibility 
to remain faithful to God's will. All of us will need support at the time 
of our dying, they write, but assistance to hasten our death, the 
willful termination of a human life, is a very different matter. The 
letter offers words of encouragement on preparing for a holy death, 
and also calls on Catholics to contact their MPs to oppose any 
expansion of the current law and advocate instead for more access 
to palliative care. To read the full text, please visit http://bit.ly/AB-
NWTBishopsEuthanasia. 

 
The Archdiocese calls on Catholics to contact their MPs to oppose 
MAID (Medical Assistance in Dying). 

There are sample letters available at the back of the church that 
you can use, or you can draft your own. Please remember that you 

don’t have to use postage on letters to the Government.  

YOUR RETURN GIFT TO GOD 
January 18 & 19, 2020 

Holy Cross                           $2277.00 
Our Lady of the Rockies   $231.75 

 

òO give thanks to the LORD, for he is good,  
his steadfast love endures for ever!ó    Psalm 118 

Together We Serve – Annual Appeal  
2020 Goal: $TBA 

Collected: $415.00 
Thank you  for your generous donations 

 

 (the blue envelopes in your box of Collection Envelopes) 
Together We Serve video:   

https://caedm.ca/TogetherWeServe      
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